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Hello,

I wanted to address some items I'd like to address with the Procedural Regulations
stakeholder session and the straw proposal for same. 
 
One thing that has bothered me since the Climate Act 2024 came into play is that it
was created as a law with no regulations in play, no public diatribe, but a law created
by companies lobbying lobbyists.  I honestly believe not having the "ducks in a row"
or the "t's crossed" or the "I's dotted" PRIOR to rolling out this law makes it basically
unconstitutional because it is vague and overly broad, making it difficult to determine
what it means or how to apply it.  There is no public health and safety aspect.  It's
about green energy, renewable energy but it's a forced law with undue hardship being
placed on cities and towns.  We are not all created equal and this law is so broad it
acts as if every city and town is the same.  There were no regulations about proper
siting, no regulations on sizes, no regulations on decommissioning, no regulations or
processes because it is a new technology.   This begs to question is all of
Massachusetts supposed to be a Guinea pig to an experiment it cannot control? 
Shouldn't these processes be determined PRIOR to it even being the law?  This
seems so backward.  Stakeholder meetings are set up to discuss and get comments
on how this should be going forward, but those cities and towns that are facing large
and/or small BESS's in their cities and towns, should absolutely have a say in
whether they should be allowed in those cities or towns.  THEY know their city/town
best.  No one from Boston, where you are all located, would have the slightest idea of
where and what is a good location in any city/town other than where you come from. 
Without city/town participation, bad mistakes are going to happen.
The permit application doesn't even come to the city/town?  This just feels
unconstitutional and in of itself, should be against the law.  The environmental
assessment and environmental impact regulations are proposed to be repealed? 
This makes no sense.  Isn't it your job to be sure that there will be no environmental
impacts to the city/towns?  I see a lot of pro company in this new law and not much
that protects the taxpayer, the resident, the businesses, the children, animals,
livestock or farming industries of any city or town.  That is injustice.
You cannot implement a law that has no regulations to implement.  the idea of putting
the regulations in play for March 1, 2026 should mean that until then, each city and
town has the right to decide what comes or goes in their city or town.  Period.  
Additionally, there should be written procedures that clarify a high dollar amount of
money that goes into a fund for each city and town to keep, on a yearly basis.  Not
just a small tax payment.  These companies are getting financial incentive monies
from the State and Federal government, but the townspeople and the city people are
getting nothing.  This is injustice.  These companies should have to pay each city and






